NETWS Quarterly Board Meeting Conference Call
Wednesday 06 Oct 2010, 12:00 noon CDT

NETWS Board Meeting minutes

Board members attending:  Mel Nenneman, Mark Lindvall, Lucas Negus, Emily Munter, Jessica Jurzenski.  At large board members Teresa Zimmerman and Larkin Powell are at the TWS annual conference in UT.  

Meeting called to order at approximately 12:05 pm CDT.  There were just enough board members present for a quorum.

Secretary’s Report  

Laurel could not make the meeting, and Mel did not have a copy of the June meeting minutes available, so the Secretary’s report was skipped at this meeting.  

Treasurer’s Report

Mark Lindvall read the Treasurer’s report.  He reported that the NETWS account with Tier 1 Bank has been transferred to Great Western Bank after Tier 1 was purchased by Great Western.  The move has gone smoothly, and has not affected any NETWS account.  Expenses since the June 4th board meeting totaled $47 sent to CMPS – this is the $1 dues we send CMPS from new/renewing memberships to NETWS.  Deposits made since the June board meeting totaled $35 in membership dues.  The current balance in checking is $6,998.40.  Outstanding and projected expenses include payment for UN-L facilities for the 2009 Annual Meeting in Lincoln ($3,400), $679 to the Gabig CD, and $500 to the rainy day savings account.  Mark contacted Scott Hyngstrom many times after the 2009 meeting about a bill, and never received one, so gave up on asking for a bill.  If we do receive a bill, NETWS will have to cover that cost.  The rainy day savings currently has $1,514.42.  This account was established to save enough to cover one years’ operating expenses for NETWS ($7,700), so we have a ways to go to meet that goal.  The Gabig scholarship currently has a balance of $3,453.78.  Mark asked that the board members send him any projected expenditures for the coming year so that he can make a 2011 budget for the next board meeting.  Mark asked Emily if there was any CMPS expenses for the upcoming CMPS meeting that we will be hosting in Aug 2011.  Emily indicated that we are hoping to host the CMPS meeting on a break even basis (cover meeting costs with registrations).    Mark also asked if we should have received any money from Café Press sales since we purchased items to sell at the NETWS auction in Feb.  Jessica said that we probably wouldn’t get anything from those sales because of the way the purchase was made.  Emily moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as read, and Lucas seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Committee Reports (Lucas reported)  

a. Nominating committee – Emily reported that she is working on a list of candidates for the open positions on the board (President-elect, Secretary, two At-large Board positions).  She would welcome any suggestions from the board for potential candidates for these positions.  Emily would like to have the slate of candidates identified and the ballot available to membership by the 3rd week of Oct.  Voting will be done by Survey Monkey.
b. Membership committee – Lucas reported that he hadn’t gotten an update from membership, but that he did not have the correct email for Shaun Dunn.  Mark L. has been in contact with Shaun regarding members sending in registration, and said that Shaun has updated the membership list and is doing a good job.  Shaun also provided Emily with the updated member list to aid the search for board candidates.  

c. Programs committee – Lucas asked for clarification from the board that we are indeed planning on having the regular NETWS annual meeting in Feb as well as hosting the CMPS meeting in Aug, as there was some discussion about trying to combine the meetings.  The board was in agreement that we should have two meetings in 2011 (NETWS in Feb, CMPS in Aug).  Lucas said that the committee will plan on having a conference call soon to begin setting up the NETWS annual meeting, and will be planning on picking a date and location for the meeting early in the process so that members can save the date on their calanders.

d. Conservation review – Public lands- Bill Vodenhal reported that there had not been much action by the public lands subcommittee since June.  He did not think that NETWS had submitted any comments on the USFS RAMP (grazing program).  Mark L. affirmed this.

e. Conservation review – Private lands- Tim McCoy reported that NETWS has provided input regarding the WHIP and EQUIP programs.  He said that work will be starting soon on the 2012 Farm Bill, and that NETWS will want to prepare to provide input on this, especially the Wetland and Grassland Reserve Programs.  Tim also reported that Steve Chick is retiring from USDA NRCS as the State Conservationist, and that he will be replaced by Craig Derickson.  Steve has apparently been a good friend to wildlife, so it would be good to establish a similar working relationship with Craig.

f. Information and Education – No report was received from these committees.  It was noted that articles and submissions for the newsletter are due to Chris Thody by 05 Nov 2010.  
g. Awards – No report

h. Certification – No report

i. Student Chapter – It was decided that the student conclave would not be held this fall, and Larkin took responsibility for this.  Larkin did indicate that he is willing to work on putting together a student conclave at the NETWS annual meeting in Feb.
j. CMPS Program – see discussion of items related to the CMPS programs committee meeting in Old Business.  Since this item spanned committee reports, old and new business, all items were discussed in the old business section of the meeting.

k. Fundraising – Committee chair Matt Steffel has been making contacts to other chapters and is actively seeking new fundraising ideas.  Lucas also mentioned that ½ of the proceeds from the CMPS auction come back to the host Chapter, which should help us with covering the costs of the meeting.

Old Business

Nenneman mentioned that we have currently filled the chairperson position for all of our committees.  The efforts of Shaun Dunn (membership), Matt Steffel (fundraising), Jamie Bachmann (education), and Amber Fandrich (student chapter) are greatly appreciated.  

CMPS Program Committee update – Emily provided a brief overview of the notes from the CMPS Program Committee conference call.  The CMPS meeting is planned for 23-25 Aug 2011, with the meeting to be held at the Gering Civic Center.  Lodging will be available next door at the Monument Inn and Suites.  The committee has set a tentative agenda for the meeting, and is planning to begin sending out information on the meeting dates soon so that CMPS members can get the date on their calendars.  Three subcommittees have been organized (Facilities/Banquet/Marketing, Programs, and Student/Professional Training and Field Trip).  Volunteers have stepped forward to help with these, but more help is always appreciated.  Emily said that the committee is planning to have a preliminary agenda (with topics and potential speakers) available by late spring.  The agenda for the 2010 CMPS meeting was not available until just prior to the meeting, and it is thought that this may have played a role in the relatively weak attendance at the meeting.  Plans are in the works for a student/professional training and a field trip to increase the scope of interest for the meeting attendees, and to encourage more people to attend the meeting.  
New Business

Nenneman announced that Justin Powell, a member of the Chadron State College student chapter, had done a Western Meadowlark painting to donate at the TWS Annual Conference in Snowbird.  It was suggested that NETWS should send Justin a thank you and provide a TWS book as a thank you gift.  Mark Lindvall moved to send Justin Powell a card and thank you gift on behalf of the NETWS Chapter.  Lucas seconded and the motion passed.  Nenneman will contact Teresa Zimmerman re: determining what publication would be a welcome thank you for Justin.
Elections – this topic was covered in the Nominating committee report.  Last year, voting on Survey Monkey closed on 30 Nov, and NETWS bylaws state that candidates for the board must be presented to the membership at least 30 days prior to balloting, so things are on track to meet this requirement.
It was noted that several items need to be updated on the Chapter website.  Nenneman will contact Laurel to see if she can make the updates.  Nenneman also asked if it would be possible to provide a link to Café Press on the website to encourage/inform members of the availability of NETWS items through the Café Press on-line store.  

Nenneman asked if a board retreat would be desirable sometime yet this year.  Lucas indicated that it may be difficult to get everybody together given that we are getting toward the end of the year and nearer to holiday travels.  Emily pointed out that in the past, board retreats have been scheduled when a face to face meeting was useful for tackling larger projects, like the development of an APO.  Everybody was in agreement that we could cover any issues that come up the rest of the year via conference call.  The time of the next conference call was briefly discussed.  The next call will be in early Dec., after the elections are held, and will include both new and outgoing board members.  
Emily made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark L. seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 12:50 pm CDT.
